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We’re sure that many of our parents, families, and community members have many questions regarding the 
mandatory school closures ordered by Governor Whitmer last night.  First, as Governor Whitmer announced, all 
K-12 schools will be closed starting Monday, March 16 through Monday, April 6 with classes currently 
scheduled to resume on Tuesday, April 7.  We would like to take this time to provide you with some 
information on questions that we have answers to and to let you know that we will communicate new 
information as it becomes available. 
 
To begin with, one of our primary concerns as a school district is working to help provide our students and 
families with breakfast and lunch assistance during this prolonged shutdown.  We’ve received an outpouring of 
offers for support this morning, for which we are extremely grateful.  Currently we are developing plans to 
provide meals to students in conjunction with local churches and community agencies.  Please look for 
information in the very near future on Facebook, the school webpage, and via the school notification system. 
 
Secondly, while there will be no mandatory, required, or graded work assigned to students during the shutdown, 
teachers will be working to provide students with optional activities in the form of paper packets mailed home 
and online learning suggestions.  Again these opportunities will not be required, but rather provided as a service 
to help students stay educationally engaged in the coming weeks. 
 
We have also received many questions regarding athletics.  The current information we have from the MHSAA 
is that all winter tournaments have been suspended indefinitely.  We have yet to receive official guidance on 
spring sports.  We expect to have more specific answers on both topics in the coming days.  In the meantime all 
practices, open gyms, or team related activities are cancelled and expressly prohibited during this three week 
mandatory shutdown. 
 
We have received no guidance in terms of the end of the school year and making up days of instruction.  Those 
topics will certainly be addressed and answers communicated in the coming weeks.  However to put it in 
perspective last year we had 13 weather related cancellations prior to Spring Break.  This year we will only 
have missed 12 days between our 3 weather cancellations and the 9 days we will between now and our already 
scheduled spring break. 
 
Between now and April 6 our buildings will be officially closed.  However we would like to encourage families 
to reach out via email if there are emergency or urgent needs that the school or our support staff can assist with.  
We can be reached at info@ellsworth.k12.mi.us. 
 
Please look for more information on a meal delivery plan as well as updates in the coming days.  In the 
meantime, please stay home and stay safe.  We would like to encourage our students, parents, and families not 
to panic, but also we are encouraging everyone to please take this extremely seriously and follow the guidance 
provided by health experts as this situation evolves. 


